

Upper Hopton Cricket Club Committee Meeting Minutes –

Monday 9th August 2021 7.30pm



UPPER HOPTON C.C.

PRESENT – JC, RLW, SH, JS, JM, IH & RW	
APOLOGIES - DS <i>Minutes of July meeting</i> <i>Proposed by Rob Wild</i> <i>Seconded by Josh Moorhouse</i>	
MATTERS ARISING	
<i>None</i>	
CORRESPONDENCE	
<i>RLW has received an email re old kit that can be donated to overseas countries playing cricket without much in way of facilities, kit etc. RLW to collect and handover by deadline in September</i>	RLW
SENIOR CRICKET	
<i>Mount incident now resolved, HCL happy with our findings and decision to warn TW about his future conduct. RW to send an email</i>	RW
JUNIOR CRICKET	
<i>U18 season finished, slightly disappointing that due to COVID and weather only 7 games took place</i> <i>U9 activities going well and word spreading with good numbers attending on Tuesdays</i>	
LEAGUE REPORT	
<i>Discipline message reminded to all clubs to pass onto players. League are experiencing too many incidents and will apply a zero tolerance going forward</i>	
FINANCE REPORT	
<i>No Report Provided</i>	
MARKETING REPORT	
<i>Nothing To Report</i>	
ADMIN REPORT	
<i>Nothing To Report</i>	
CLUBHOUSE REPORT	
<i>Bar rota generally working well, couple of occasions where swaps have</i>	

<p><i>happened but not communicated well and left bar unmanned , just need to tighten up with this going forward</i></p> <p><i>Gents toilet hot tap needs looking at. RW to speak with Tony or Tom Wilks</i></p> <p><i>Clubhouse needs new blinds. Various people to look for quotes over winter in prep for Spring 2022</i></p> <p><i>Club is left untidy too many times after games/training, needs sorting out before next opening. Not acceptable for next opening to start with a tidy up by someone having to sort it out</i></p>	<p>RW</p>
<p>GROUND REPORT</p>	
<p><i>Scorebox building door to be replaced by Tony before end of season</i></p> <p><i>New cover is wrong size in terms of tarpaulin to frame. IH in contact with supplier</i></p> <p><i>Ground to be fertilised at cost of £180 per visit to clear weeds.</i></p> <p><i>Contractor recommends now, spring 2022 & spring 2023. Agreed to go with this and try and clear field</i></p> <p><i>Container still needs painting</i></p> <p><i>End of season groundworks booked for 18/9 subject to PS approval</i></p>	<p>IH</p> <p>RW</p> <p>IH/DS</p>
<p>FUNDRAISING</p>	
<p>Race Night more or less sold out, race sponsors almost sold, horses sold</p> <p>Pie and peas supper at race night</p> <p>Bar & tote staff needed</p>	
<p>250 CLUB DRAW</p>	
<p>August winners :</p> <p>Ian Heaton £50</p> <p>Josh Moorhouse £30</p> <p>D Holdsworth £20</p>	
<p>A.O.B</p>	
<p>Club dinner 19/11/2021, cost set at £28 ph (Healds Hall charging club £26.45 ph)</p> <p>Need to consider getting new people competent on scoring app, at moment we only have 2 people which holidays and COVID is causing issues. Vania to undertake a course in winter and IW to be asked if GW wants to do one</p> <p>Eric Conyers doing well in care home, family able to visit and get him out for short walks</p>	

NEXT MEETING – MONDAY 6th SEPTEMBER